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The links (in blue) will take you to the relevant web pages or open an e-mail.  

Facebook - Dorchester & District Angling Society (DDAS) | Facebook 

Facebook Junior Section - DDAS Juniors | Facebook 

 

Website - Dorchester & District Angling Society (d-das.com) 

Junior Section Website - DDAS Juniors 

Email Club Secretary – club.sec@d-das.com 

E-mail Membership Secretary – membershipsec@d-das.com 

 

  

https://www.facebook.com/ddasfishing
https://www.facebook.com/DDASjuniors
http://d-das.com/
https://www.ddasjuniors.co.uk/
mailto:club.sec@d-das.com
mailto:membershipsec@d-das.com
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Minutes of the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM) 
Held on 6th April 2023 @ Weymouth Angling Club 

 
Attendees:  
Gary Biles, Chris Ward, Mick Brown, Dave Tattersall, Paul Haigh, Glenn Richards, Chris Watson, 
Roger Fulbrook, Steve Sudworth, Johnny Johns, Graham Howard, Si Wagner, Tim Broughton, 
Jerry Bracey, Nicholas Aldridge, Mick Rimmington, John Moggeridge, Chris Painter, Rob Coltart, 
Austin Scott-Kennedy, Luke Phillips, Russell Boddy, Malcolm Thompson, Fred Amel, Peter 
Stafford, Paul Ramsey, Colin Hore, Chris Brown, Terry Green, Richard Butler, Adrian Hayes, 
Colin Church, John Anscombe, Jon Bass, Steve Crowford, Stuart Smith, Anna Mckay-Smith, 
Dave Copp, Jack Copp, Ollie Smith, Craig Andrews, Bridget Andrews, Carl Blackmore 
 
43 in total, although we aware that some people may not have signed the attendance sheet on the 
night and the actual figure is around 50. Thanks to all those who did attend the meeting. 
 
Apologies:  
Tom Foyle, Terry Dell, Alun Watson, John Halford, Alan Newman, Jonathon Neal, Richard Holder, 
Will Vicary, Glenn Ingram, Terry Holder 
 
Opening remarks from our Club President 
 
A warm welcome to one and all. At least this time the AGM is taking place, although 
unfortunately I’m not able to attend in person. I’m still in the early recovery from a 
total knee replacement. Going along nicely, at the moment, I’m glad to say. 
I’ve just about forgiven Whisky for nominating me for ‘El Presidente’ of the club, 
however it’s been a huge honour to represent the club – not that I’ve done a lot. 
Actually, I’m sorry that my 2 years have come to an end. It’s been very enlightening 
to see and hear the huge accomplishments achieved by the committee and 
membership. I would have so liked to have seen the fish come out of Heath. Lots of 
pictures and videos were available but being present would have been so special. 
Luckfield was a huge milestone for the club and the care and improvements are a 
massive accolade and achievement by past and present committee members which 
must never be forgotten. Also, a thank you to those active members and friends of 
the club that regularly volunteer for working parties. Luckfield should be treasured 
by the membership as it’s the ‘jewel in the crown’ of the club. To me Luckfield will 
always be tops as it’s ours – a massive asset to the club. 
 
With that in mind we have Silverlakes encompassing Lysander Lake and Lucy’s Pool 
– well another milestone which must make DDAS a premier fishing club. Hopefully 
future membership numbers will reflect this. Again, a massive thank you to the 
committee and club volunteer working parties that have achieved so much. 
I can remember before Silverlakes took over wonderful sessions at West Knighton. 
Then we moved to Heath – with that energy zapping walk. And now we have 
Lysander and Lucy’s. Well, I think it’s outstanding. When I’m fighting fit again, I’ll 
look forward to having a session on these new waters. 
 
I hope you all buy raffle tickets as the raffle seems to have some ‘tasty’ possibilities 
up for grabs. If the raffle has already taken place, those who have won, enjoy. Please 
note, the proceeds, will go to a worthy cause. A big thank you to all who provided 
prizes, always appreciated. 
 
A big thank you to the committee from me – especially those retaining an active 
position and those the club have worn out. It should be noted that this is all done 
voluntarily. A round of applause wouldn’t go amiss – to the committee. 
The future of the society is in safe hands and long may it keep flourishing and 
prospering. Wonderful to see how the Junior Section is going from strength to 
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strength as well. I’ve said it before, and I’ll say it gain - Look after your committee 
and they will look after you. I won’t bore you anymore.  
 
Signing off for now, Stay safe and Tight Lines 
Dave ‘Dobsy’ Beadnell-Smith – Former ‘El Presidente’ 
 

-------------------------------------- 

 

A Few Words from our Chairperson:  

 

Mr President, Members of the retiring committee, Ladies and Gentlemen, Boys and Girls. 

Welcome to the 22-23 DDAS AGM 

Thank you to our retiring President for the last 2 years. 

 

It’s really nice to see everybody after the last 3 years of Covid restrictions. The committee have 

been working hard during the lock down and to this day. It has not been easy but we have got 

through. Using zoom calls for monthly meeting and social media to sort things that needed doing. 

New procedures for club matchers and working parties when we were allowed back on the waters. 

I’m going to give you a quick round up of what we have been doing and let the officers give a 

more detail account. There are a few announcements to make! 

 

First I’m going to start on a bad note! At Luckfield we found a lot of wine bottles dumped in the 

bushes. The person responsible has been traced and he decided not to rejoin before we could 

Ban him! You are all responsible for our water. You can check their memberships, and if asked by 

a member you should show it. That’s only the membership. Then report the incident back to the 

committee for us to investigate and take action as required. All the committee are bailiffs and can 

ask to see your membership card and EA rod licence. 

 Luckfield is going for strength to strength. A new bridge for easier access round the back. 

Rebuilding the pegs, gardening and a new Bovvy (Shed). 

 Heath is now closed 

 Silverlake Pegs are being build but more on that from Steve Sudworth. 

 Sharnhill. Fishing ok big gardening work party 

 Wool.  Some good grayling out this season 

 Kingcombe. We know about the weed, this is one place that suffered with lockdown. 

 The rivers again suffered lock down and our landlords not allowing us to do anything, so 

again they have suffered. 

I would like to thank all the volunteers for the working parties 

I would especially like to thank the committee for the last 3 years to keep this club running like a 

swan smooth above water and paddling like made beneath. It makes my job as Chairman a lot 

easier. Quick thanks to Tom, Gary and Terry the 3 retiring committee members. 

Thank you to all our landlords and fishery owners especially Jason for accommodating us and all 

the local tackles shops. 

And finally, thank you to you the members, without you we wouldn’t have a club! 

If anybody would like to get more involved let us know. Keep an eye on Facebook and social 

media about working parties etc. 

I would like to hand over to the secretary to guide us through the rest of the AGM 

Thank you & Tight Lines 
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Chris Watson (Chairperson) - April 2023 

 

-------------------------------------- 

 

2022 AGM Minutes: 

The minutes from last year’s AGM were agreed as being correct and true. 

 

Society Appointments 2023/2024: 

The following appointments were made: 

 

2023/2024 Committee Role 

Chris Watson Chairperson 

Chris Ward 
Deputy Chairperson 

Trustee (Luckfield Lake) 

Jerry Bracey 

Treasurer 

Trustee (Luckfield Lake) 

Bank Signatory 

Steve Sudworth Secretary 

Paul Haigh Membership Secretary 

Glenn Richards 
Match Secretary 

Bank Signatory 

Graham Howard 
Junior Secretary 

Bank Signatory 

Vacant 

Club Captain 

To be appointed at the first committee 

meeting 

Tim Broughton 
Risk Management 

Carp Secretary 

Roger Fulbrook General Officer 

Chris Painter General Officer – Newly elected 

Si Wagner General Officer 

Johnny Johns General Officer 

Mick Brown General Officer 

Dave Tattersall General Officer 

 

For varying reasons Gary Biles, Terry Dell and Tom Foyle have all stepped down from the 

committee. The committee thank them for their input and work and wish them all the best in the 

future. 

 

Committee Nominations: Chris Painter 

Proposer – Paul Haigh, Seconded – Steve Sudworth 

Unanimous vote in favour, duly elected  

 

Committee Nominations: Secretary - Steve Sudworth 

Proposer – Chris Watson, Seconded – Glenn Richards  

Unanimous vote in favour, duly elected  

 

President Nomination: Mick Brown  

Proposer – Mick Rimmington, Seconded – Colin Hore 

Unanimous vote in favour, duly elected  

 

Vice President Nomination: Terry Dell 
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Proposer – Chris Watson, Seconded – Gary Biles 

Unanimous vote in favour, duly elected  

 

 

Mick Brown President – Newly elected 

Steve Sudworth 

Mike Park  

Derek Pride  

Stuart Murgatroyd 

John Parkes 

John Halford 

Dave Tattersall 

Terry Dell – Newly elected 

Vice Presidents 

 

Trustees: 

Jerry Bracey and Chris Ward will continue as the club Trustees with regard to the club’s 

ownership of Luckfield Lake.  
 
Appointment of Bank Signatures: 
The bank signatories will remain as Jerry Bracey, Glenn Richards and Graham Howard. 
 
Account Verifier 

Mr Kevin Roberts will continue in this post for the coming year. 

 

Motions from the Retiring Committee: 

Motion 1 – Membership fees: 

The committee propose that the 2023/2024 membership fees are increased by £5 across the 
board for all membership categories except for Junior memberships which will remain at the 
current levels. Joint memberships will increase by £10. The reasons for this proposed increase 
are: 

 There have been no increases for 5 years   

 Club expenses are increasing, e.g. rents, electricity 

 Enables the club to continue investing in facilities and assets, e.g. storage container at 
Luckfield Lake, work tools/equipment, fish stocking and water quality improvements    

All bar 1 vote were in favour of the increase with no abstentions, the motion was duly carried. 

NOTE: The membership application form (MAF) for next season will be available in May. Once 
everything (forms and Clubmate) is in place and ready to go we will send out a communication to 
all members.  

 

Motion 2 – Part Year Memberships:  

The committee propose that the Half Year memberships shall cease. The reasons for this 
proposal are: 

 The monetary difference between full year and PY is becoming negligible. 

 Encourage previous PY members to visit our other waters by having to join for a full year 

 Reduces work for the Membership Secretary in the autumn/winter months 

 HY members actually get 7 months membership as it starts on 1st November to coincide 
with the opening of the Grayling season on the River Frome. 

 No other club, that we are aware of, has a PY membership.   

All bar 1 vote were in favour of this change with no abstentions, the motion was duly carried. 
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Treasurers Report (Jerry Bracey):  
We end the financial year with a smaller but still healthy £16,230.82 in our D.D.A.S. Account. 
 
It has been an expensive year with our main costs being the building of new swims at Silverlakes, 
the netting of Heath Lake, a new water pump, a storage container at Luckfield and the purchase of 
10,000 F1’s for Silverlake it means we have made a loss this year of £1,064.01 with a total 
expenditure of £28,270.32 and income of £27,206.31. 
 
Our membership subscription is our main source of income at £22, 249.21 although we did 
receive a grant of £2,400.00 from the Environmental Agency (E.A.). With other such grants being 
applied for in the coming year from both the E.A. and Angling Trust. 
 
Rent is our biggest outgoing at £9,245.07. With inflation at 10% we will do our best to negotiate 
new deals as keenly as possible. Silverlakes have already agreed to freeze their rent for the next 
5 years, we just hope our other landlords are as understanding. 
 
Unfortunately our electricity deal with British Gas ended last month. Their initial quote was 9 times 
higher than we had previously been paying, but by comparing other tariffs and hanging on until the 
prices came down our new tariff is only around 2.5 times higher than before. 
 
Although our membership fees have been frozen for the last few years the increases in our 
expenditure I have mentioned above has meant we have had to raise our fees this year to help 
balance our rising costs but also so we are in a position to improve our facilities and increase our 
fish stock. 
 
Kind hearted members donated £460.00 this year that we have rounded up to £500.00 to present 
to the charity Mosaic. 
 
We donated 2 lots to the Angling Trust for their annual auction in the shape of an annual 
membership and two 5 day passes for fishing on the River Frome. They raised £70 and £710 
respectively, which I hope they remember when they are giving their grants out. 
 
From my point of view when I took over this role I automatically worked on the financial year of 
April to March, partly due to the delay in the bank getting the paperwork finalised during Covid. 
For the coming and subsequent years I will revert to March until the end of February so next 
year’s report will be based on the next eleven months only. 
 
Tight lines 
 
Jerry Bracey - Treasurer. 
 
Membership Sec Report (Paul “Whisky” Haigh): 

 

The club membership is now at 602 plus an additional 32 exchange tickets with other clubs. 

The exchange tickets are with: 

 6 Tickets - Gillingham & District, Blandford & District, Frome Valley and Sturminster & 

Hinton 

 4 Tickets – Glaston Manor, Ilminster & District 

 

We did have talks about an exchange ticket with Wareham AC, but they refused our offer.  

 

Our local tackle shops did a sterling job of selling DDAS memberships, 109 in total nearly 20%, 

and many thanks to them all for doing so. 

 Weymouth Angling Centre – 24 

 Purbeck Angling – 14 

 Angling Centre West Bay – 7 



Page 7 

 Dorchester Tackle – 12 

 Alan’s Angling – 42 

 Chesil Bait ‘n’ Tackle -10 

 

The exchange tickets are available via the Clubmate system and no longer in the tackle shops. 

There is also a postal option by sending your DDAS card to the Membership Secretary.  

 

The second year of using Clubmate has worked well with far less issues. The system has proved 

a great asset in communicating with our members, as over 90% of them have an e-mail address. I 

would encourage all members to register and use the online system. If you are locked out of the 

system please use the “forgotten password” link. The Clubmate app can be used on your 

Smartphone and this has lots of club information on it, including maps to our waters and the club 

handbook. 

We are no longer issuing a handbook to members. The club handbook is online and can be 
downloaded to a PC/Laptop/Phone (link below). Printing and sending out the handbook costs the 
club a large amount of money which we feel could be better spent elsewhere. With most people 
having access to the club website on their phone or PC it makes more sense to keep it there and 
you know that it always be the latest version of the document. Having said that I am looking into 
whether we can make a paper version available for a fee.  

2022/23 Members Handbook (d-das.com) 

Paul “Whisky” Haigh - Membership Secretary 

Juniors Sec Report (Graham Howard): 
 
After the Covid pandemic and subsequent lockdowns, the juniors have been spending the time 
since trying to claw back the momentum that we had gained from the years before 2020.   
Sadly, the equipment we purchased with the Angling Trust grant that we were given has remained 
unused so far. But at least we have been able to host some school events outdoors again.  
Atlantic Academy joined us at Harbourbridge Lakes for an evening of fishy fun during which only 
one student managed to cast himself into the water. He was ok however, and his friends told me it 
was of no great surprise to them that he would be the one to go in. It was a remarkable feat 
seeing as he was only using a 3 meter whip at the time.  
 
Organising teacher has since left the Academy and moved to All Saints since then, and I am yet to 
hear from him. But we are hosting two new schools this year starting next month at Luckfield.  
It is encouraging to see evidence of the schools opening up to outside activities again.  
 
During the summer, we hosted our first junior run charity event at Revels for the children of 
Mosaic.This charity is close to me personally and I think it turned out to be a soul nourishing day 
for all present. I very much look forward to fishing at Revels with Mosaic again later this year.  
On to our own junior events now and, although numbers have fluctuated a little more than I like 
this year, we have seen steady attendance to most of our events. August is an unpredictable 
month at best and, for that reason, we have left August out of the main calendar for 2023. Instead, 
we will try to fit in any charity events during that time.  
 
In 2021 we had a coaching heavy program which was not to everyone’s taste. A poll showed that 
the majority wanted more competitive events. So, that’s what we have for this year. I am always 
trying to find the correct balance between coaching and matches. For this reason, we now have 
an opt out option for those that do not want to compete and instead just want to fish.  
Our juniors excelled themselves and set new benchmarks to aim at for the future. The most 
significant of these was the pairs match at Todber which saw Faith Stone record our first ever 
100lb plus event match weight. She didn’t hold it for long however because Ollie Smith weighed 
140lbs just three pegs later. His record was even shorter lived as Jack Copp weighed 150lbs from 

http://d-das.com/page/handbook
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the next peg. It is not just about what they caught, but how they went about it. All showing the 
skills it took to have some pretty reasonable weights recorded next to their name.  
I have been writing the blog on our website after every event. This has been badged as an 
occasionally true story of real events, which has been steadily gathering new readers over the last 
two years. Some of what I write actually happens too. I also write more factual reports in the 
Dorset Echo and the West Dorset Magazine which I hope has been helping to raise our profile in 
the local community. Sundays are very much admin days for me. 
  
The website has proved a good investment and provides good support and information about the 
juniors. The only drawback was the online booking system which is overly complicated and 
troublesome to use. This year which switched to a mobile App called Spond which allows parents 
to book into junior events with a single click and is proving to be very efficient. 
  
This concludes the junior report for this year, and it only remains for me to thank the committee for 
their continued support. To say thank you to all the fisheries that support us. Revels, Whitemoor, 
Harbourbridge, and Todber Manor. Thank you to Jason Fricker at Revels fishery and tackle shop, 
and to Alan Winsper at Alan’s Angling for their help and support. Thank you to all the parents for 
taking the time to loan us their offspring so that we might teach them to embrace a lifelong 
addiction to angling. Thank you to my amazingly dedicated team of coaches who freely offer their 
experience, sacrifice their spare time and sometimes even some of their own tackle to the cause. 
lastly to our juniors for making the sessions so rewarding and for being good ambassadors not 
only for the club, but to the future of our sport.  

 

Graham Howard - Junior Secretary 

 
Match Sec Report (Glenn Richards): 
 
2022/2023 – Match Programme 
Post Covid restrictions we had a successfully programme of events in 2022/23. Once again Steve 
Sudworth may need a wheelbarrow for the large number of cups he won this season! 
 
All the match winners are listed below at the end of this document. 
 
2023-2024 – Match Programme 
The match programme for the coming season will be published soon on the club website and can 

found at - Match Programme (d-das.com) 
 
Carp Section (Tim Broughton) 
 
2022 48hr Carp Match 
The annual Carp match was held at Coking Farm Fishery on Clover Lake. While the fishing was 
hard the weather was good and the social side of the weekend excellent. Some notable fish were 
caught and Chris Brown had a new PB with the largest fish as well as winning the overall 
competition. 
 

 1st Chris Brown – 62lb & Best Overall Fish Mirror Carp @ 30lb 1oz 

 2nd Tom Foyle – 58lb (3 fish of 23lb, 16lb and 19lb) 

2023 48hr Carp Match  

This year’s event is to be held at Todber Manor Fishery on Little Hayes Lake over the weekend of 

Friday 21st to Sunday 23rd July. 

For details and entry forms please contact Tim Broughton e-mail discovery66@live.co.uk 
Details about the venue can be found at - Little Hayes Specimen Lake - Todber Manor Fisheries Dorset 
 
 
The Club Waters and a few other things ........... 

http://d-das.com/Match/Programme
mailto:discovery66@live.co.uk
https://todbermanor.co.uk/lakes/lake-details.php?id_lake=2
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Luckfield Lake: 
The new storage unit was installed which means that some of the committee’s sheds and garages 
are now a little less full. Fishing on this beautiful lake continues to be a favourite amongst our 
membership.        
 
Silverlake: 
Steve Sudworth gave a good presentation at the AGM about the history and building of the new 
lakes. A few bullet points from the presentation: 

 Heath Lake netted and the fish moved to Lysander Lake 

 A good number of F1’s stocked in Lysander 

 16 pegs built on Lysander         

 4 pegs completed on Lucy’s Pool 

 Memorial bench donated by Bill Lucy’s daughter install at the lakes. A large number of 
willow trees planted around the lakes 

 EA funding paid for a great deal of the cost of the first phase of peg building 

 Application made to the EA for funding for phase 2 of the peg builds 

 Lakes will be open around mid April, exact dates will be communicated when finalised 

 Order put in to the EA  stock of Bream and Tench for delivery in early 2024 

 Initial stocking of Carp in Lucy’s Pool was done in December 2021 
 
A copy of the presentation will be placed on the club website with these AGM minutes. 
 
Post AGM: The lakes will be open to club members from Monday 17th April 2023 
 
Potwell: 
Nothing to report this year other than this is a great place to fish while enjoying the surrounding 
countryside and wildlife. There is a good stock or Roach, small Bream there and Carp mostly in 4-
8lb range, although there are some bigger ones with a 26lb Common Carp recorded in 2022. 
 
Revels: 
Jason continues to provide a varied complex of lakes with fishing for every type of angler. The last 
DDAS Christmas match was very well supported with nearly 40 anglers taking part. Jason is 
constantly improving the complex and runs a very good tackle shop, so if you need new gear or 
bait please support the tackle shop there as well as our other associated tackle shops.   
 
River Frome: 
Good catches reported, although not many large (3lb+) fish recorded. Flooding in the New Year 
restricted fishing, but overall a good winter season. The fly tipping on the track at Worgret also 
caused problems, but is hopefully a one off incident. 
 
River Stour: 
The summer drought and winter floods meant restricted fishing on the Stour this season. We are 
actively trying to discuss access and work party issues with the land owner so that we can 
improve the fishing on our stretches of the river, but this has not been easy.  
 
Sharnhill Upper Lake: 
A lot of “gardening” work and improvements to the inlet pipe and out flow pipe have improved the 
water levels and quality. Good catches reported on most days although a senior match held there 
had some very good match anglers recording blanks!   
 
Kingcombe: 
We are aware of the issues with weed on Lodge Lake, it’s an annual problem that will never be 
completely resolved, and the lack of silver fish. The owner has restocked the lake this winter so 
hopefully we will see improvements in catches this spring.     
 
Feedback: 
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The committee would ask that our members provide some feedback on how our waters are 
performing, good or bad, any special catches (see also the Specimen Badge/Cup section of the 
handbook), any issues with access or land management especially on some of the lesser fished 
waters. Your comments can be given in a variety of ways, Facebook, e-mail, post, a phone call, 
Facebook Messenger. Whatever platform you use the feedback will help us in managing the club 
and its waters in the future. 

There is also a copy on the Clubmate app if you are registered on the system and have the app 
on your Smartphone. 
 
Specimen Cup: 
Sadly there were no entries for the Specimen Cup this year and therefore no entries for a 
Specimen Badge. It would be good if members entered more of their “special catches” in this 
category. Details of how to do so are on the club website and handbook  

- Specimen Fish Record Form (d-das.com) 
 
Charities Supported by DDAS: 
At the start of the AGM a cheque for £500 was presented to the Mosaic Charity which supports 
bereaved children. The money was raised by donations from members and raffles held at various 
events during the year. You can find out more about this charity from their website, the link is 
below. 
Home (mosaicfamilysupport.org) 
 
The club’s chosen charity for 2023/2024 is Project Linus.  
 
It is the mission of Project Linus UK to provide love, a sense of security, warmth and comfort to 
children, who are sick, disabled, disadvantaged or distressed by donating gifts of NEW,  
HOMEMADE, WASHABLE quilts and blankets, lovingly made by UK volunteer knitters and 
quilters.  
 
You can find out more about this charity for their website, the link is below. 
Project Linus UK | Project Linus UK is a volunteer organisation. 
 
Bill Lucy, after whom Lucy’s Pool is named, was involved in the charity as is his daughter, Angela 
Hartle. Angela donated most of the prizes in the raffle held at this year’s AGM which raised £141. 
This money will go into the “charity pot” and added to over the coming year before being 
presented to Project Linus at the 2024 AGM.  
 
 
Gary Biles 
Club Secretary - April 2023 
  

http://d-das.com/page/Specimen%20Record%20Form
https://mosaicfamilysupport.org/
https://projectlinusuk.org.uk/
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Match & Award Winners 2022/2023 
 
SENIOR MATCH TROPHY WINNERS 

Committee Shield Glenn Richards 

Costa Cup Craig Andrews 

Bastick Cup Tim Broughton 

Denning Trophy                                      Richard Butler 

Eric Sherwood Cup (evening series) Craig Andrews 

Chairman's Cup                                     Richard Butler 

Maurice Shaw Trophy                              Steve Crowford 

Terry Hatcliffe Trophy                             Steve Sudworth 

Aldermaston Cup Steve Sudworth 

Holmfirth (Over 50's) Trophy                   Craig Andrews 

Presidents Cup                                       Alan Winsper 

Jeffrey Trophy                                       Rob Fletcher 

Dewlish Pairs Cup                                   Mick Brown & Terry Dell 

Grayling Shield                                       Steve Sudworth 

Ladies Match Rose Bowl Bridget Andrews 

Mike Park Stour Cup                               Steve Sudworth 

Handicap Cup                          Derek Purchase 

Scuffell Cup Steve Sudworth 

C&S Locksmiths WL Trophy                        Steve Sudworth 

Points Cup Craig Andrews 

Club Person of the Year Jon Bass 

 
JUNIOR MATCH TROPHY WINNERS:  

Junior Championship Winner J. Copp 

Junior Championship Runner up O. Smith 

Junior Silverfish Champ O. Smith 

Junior Pairs Champions J. Oram & J. Copp 

Senior/ Junior Pairs Champions  D. Copp & J. Copp 

Jerry Bracey Specimen Trophy J. Copp 

Martin Vine Memorial Trophy  J. Copp 

Junior Christmas Match J. Cryer 

Most Improved Newcomer - Revels Cup A. Scott-Kennedy 

Junior Knockout Champion O. Smith 

 
SPECIMEN CUP & BADGE WINNERS: 

Specimen Cup No Nominations 

Specimen Badges No Nominations 
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Appendix A. 
 
The photos below were used on the night on the big screen.  



AGM 
6thApril, 2023

‘Welcome’



Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset

DDAS Facebook………          Like it ☺



Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset

Website: www.d-das.com

http://www.d-das.com/


Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset

A brief history of RAF Warmwell 
& the Quarrying…



From above 4yrs ago….

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



A very busy 3years or more…

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



With a couple of niceties…

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



Almost there……’’THANK YOU’’

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



DDAS Junior Anglers……

(the future of our beloved sport)

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



Our very own…….’Luckfield Lake’

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of 
Dorset

Sharnhill.. Very recently…. 



Kingcombe & the weed….always..

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset

No weed………….just lillies!!



Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset

The Beautiful R.Frome……



Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset

The Fish……



Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of 
Dorset

‘The Stour..... It’s hard work!  



‘& the unusual (again)………..  

Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset



……not as funny as these though….
Tea? He’s useful 

sometimes, cheers Gramps

Stand? 

Easy!!

Roll on June!

Winners Hit!



Thank You
See you on the Bank

Sometime soon!
Coarse & Carp Fishing in the Heart of Dorset

21
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